
PINEWOOD FIRE DISTRICT
BOARD MEETING

July 20, 2021
1. Call to Order & Pledge of Allegiance:
Meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. with roll call and Pledge of Allegiance. 
2. Roll Call:

Members Present:

Chairman, Richard Drinen

Clerk, Barbara Timberman 

Member, Patricia Treharne Member, Lois Barnes 


Member, Robert Rose
A quorum was established.
Staff Present:

Fire Chief, Josh Tope 

        
Office Manager, Sara Byerrum
Captain, Matt Burns
Firefighter, Dustin Maggard

Firefighter, Derek Day
            
Firefighter, Casey Welsch                  Firefighter, Kris Jordan
Public Present:


Bob Timberman


Sue Drinen



Steve Bowyer

3. Administrative Remarks:
Chairman Drinen asked Chief Tope why the flags were at half mass. Chief Tope advised it was for the Sedona firefighters who passed from an airplane crash, working a wildland fire. 
4. Approval of Minutes: June 15, 2021:
Minutes approved as presented. 
5. Correspondence: 
Office Manager Byerrum stated she had no correspondence. 
6. Financial Reports: 
Chief Tope said that we are at 100% through the fiscal year and the expense categories are as follows: 1000 HR Salaries and Overtime is at 94.65% and HR Benefits at 86.04%, 2000 Physical Resources is at 63.5%, 3000 Operational Expenses is at 79.16% and Capital Expenditures is at 17.36% leaving the total expenditures for the fiscal year at 78.2%.
7. Office Managers Report: 

Office Manager Byerrum said that we collected over $13,000 in ambulance revenue in June and $150,000 for the fiscal year. Then she stated we have over $32,000 in resident subsidy fiscal year to date in write offs. She stated we had over $43,000 in BearJaw Wildland billing and approximately $150,000 for the fiscal year, state land has an approximate total of $42,000 for the year. She ended with AERO we still have outstanding billing. Chief Tope reviewed the run log with the board.
8. Chiefs Report:  
A. Response Exception Reports:
Chief Tope stated that the district responded to a wildland fire off Schnebly Hill Rd. It was contained quickly and only got to approximately ¼ acre. 
B. Update on Legislative Issues:
Chief Tope stated the district received the Prop 207 revenue at the end of June. This payment will be received twice a year. 
C. Operational Report: 
Chief Tope reported that the application for full time firefighter positions has been closed. He then stated the district will be utilizing National Network Testing to begin the hiring process. 
Next, Chief Tope stated that we brought on a new reserve Benjamin Stream. He began his first shift on Sunday July 18, 2021. 
Chief advised the board that we are in the process of rebuilding the shed and have successfully fixed the sewer line. However, there was a water leak in the front of the station that has since been fixed. 
Lastly, Chief advised our new payroll system is giving us trouble and its possible we might be switching companies soon. 
9.Approval of 2021-2022 Adopted Budget: 

Chief advised the board that the Prop 207 revenue of $7,560 was added to the budget and the carryover was lower than what we originally had thought. Chief then went through some changes within the budget as follows: in the 4000 class the health reimbursement account was lowered back down to $140,000, also adjusted the engine and ambulance money back down as well. The total budget for the fiscal year 2021-2022 is $4,193,320.00 with a mill rate staying at 3.5. 

Lastly, Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to approve the budget. Member Rose moved and Member Treharne seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 
10.Discussion/Vote on the date change for the August Board Meeting:
Office Manager Byerrum stated that the districts CPA Rebecca Cordasco requested more time to complete financial reports in the event of her absence for the next few weeks. Changing the board meeting from August 17th to August 24th. 
Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to approve the date change. Member Barnes moved and Member Rose seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 
11. Discussion/Vote Resolution 2021-22 County Attorney Legal Representation:  
Chief Tope advised the board that the district is renewing the legal representation with the Coconino County Attorney’s Office for the fiscal year of 2021-2022.

Chairman Drinen asked for a motion to approve the resolution authorizing the Coconino County Attorney as the districts Attorney. Member Treharne moved and Member Barnes seconded. The motion passed unanimously. 

12. CALL TO THE PUBLIC:

Chairman Drinen called to the public with no response. 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:17 P.M.

Next Meeting: August 24, 2021 at 3 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by   ____________________________________________________


       

          (Clerk of the Board, Barbara Timberman)
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